
CITY COUNCIL MEETING 

05-06-2024 

 

The City Council of the City of Lineville met in their regular meeting on Monday, May 6th, 

2024, at 5:00 p.m. at the City Annex Building in Lineville, Alabama, with the following present: 

Mayor Roy Adamson, Council Members: Carolyn Smith, David Proctor, Joseph Appleby, Rick 

Coleman, Larry Bishop, and City Supervisor Rusty Taylor, City Clerk Nicholas New, Police 

Chief Richard Bickerstaff, Court Clerk Jodie McKinney, and Breanna Minter from the Clay 

Times Journal. 

 

Mayor Roy Adamson called the meeting to order. Mayor then asked the Council if they had 

reviewed the minutes from the previous Council meeting.  A motion was then made by Council 

Member Proctor and seconded by Council Member Smith to approve the minutes from the 

previous meeting.  The vote was unanimous.  Next the Mayor asked the Council if they had 

reviewed the bills to be paid. A motion was made by Council Member Appleby and seconded by 

Council Member Coleman to approve the bills to be paid. The vote was unanimous. 

First on the agenda was to amend the maintenance department’s capital outlay budget to include 

a purchase of a lawnmower. The original budgeted amount was $15,000.00 and it will be 

amended to $16,250.00. A motion was made by Councilmember Smith and seconded by 

Councilmember Proctor to approve this amendment and purchase. The vote was unanimous. 

Next on the agenda was to surplus a 2011 Chevrolet Impala. The Impala was used as a vehicle 

for the city hall and is no longer of need to the City. A motion was made by Councilmember 

Coleman and seconded by Councilmember Bishop to surplus this vehicle. The vote was 

unanimous. An accompanying motion was made to accept sealed bids on the 2011 Impala until 

May 31st at 5:00 P.M. The sealed bids will be opened at the work session on June 3rd at 4:30 

P.M. The motion was made by Councilmember Proctor and seconded by Councilmember Smith 

to accept sealed bids with the City having the right to reject any bid. The vote was unanimous. 

Lasty on the agenda was to appoint Larry Burton to the zoning board. A motion was made by 

Councilmember Proctor and seconded by Councilmember Appleby to approve this appointment. 

The vote was unanimous. 

City Supervisor Taylor mentions that incredible kids will be held for the next three Saturdays at 

the Lineville Park. Taylor says that they have 21 participates this year. 

Chief Bickerstaff informs the Council that the new patrol car is back and turned out well. The 

other car will be back in a few weeks. 

There being no further business a motion to adjourn was made by Council Member Bishop and 

seconded by Council Member Coleman. The vote was unanimous. The Meeting ended at 5:08 

p.m.  

Attest: 

 

_____________________________________ ____________________________________ 

CITY CLERK      MAYOR 



 

 

 


